
Centre for German-Jewish
Studies Dinner at the House
of Lords

Lord Attenborough in conversation with Lord Moser

of Warsaw for his work on European economic 
integration. The guests included both leading academics and 
representatives of the refugee generation of the 1930s, whose 
achievements form one of the focal points of research at Sussex. Lord
Attenborough, after recalling how actively his parents were involved in the
rescue of refugees from National Socialism, made an appeal for further
financial support for the work of the Centre, while Dr Gross outlined an



Obituary: Hilde Kochmann
It is with great sorrow that we record the death on 25 December



An international conference on this theme was held
in London from 22-23 October 2003, organised by
the Centre with the support of the Arts and
Humanities Research Board. A total of sixty papers
were presented, exploring a wide range of topical
and controversial questions. Why are the media 
taking the British National Party so seriously? Has
democratic America become the ultimate imperial
nation? How does the gender of Palestinian suicide
bombers influence the press coverage they receive?
Since the historical convergence of antisemitic
myths in Germany and Russia forms a focal point of
our research, the notorious 



News in Brief
In March 2004, Andrea Hammel attended a 
conference in Bologna on ‘Kinder und Jugendliche
im Exil’, which focused on the experiences of
refugee children during the Second World War with
special reference to those who were rescued and
hidden in Italy. She spoke about her research on
‘Kindertransport’ children and how this will be linked
with our Database project.

In April 2004, Petru Weber attended a conference in
Budapest on ‘The Deportation of the Hungarian
Jews’, participating in a session devoted to events in
Romania. His research has earned him a Fellowship
at the Institute for European History in Mainz, which
he will take up in August 2005.

The third ‘Religion and Extremism Seminar’, 
organised at Sussex on 6 May by Chana
Moshenska, Stella Rock and Father Rob Esdaile,
focused on Violence in God’s Name: Religion in an

Age of Conflict, a book by Oliver McTernan, 
introduced by the author. The panel discussion was
led by Dr David Goldberg (Rabbi Emeritus of the
London Liberal Jewish Synagogue), Sheikh Musa
Admani (Imam of London Metropolitan University)
and Canon Paul Oestreicher (Quaker Chaplain to
the University of Sussex). McTernan's book 
challenges the orthodoxy that religion is marginal
in world affairs, and argues that religions must
take responsibility for the traditions and texts used
to justify or to encourage violent acts. Issues 
covered in the lively discussion included non-
violent responses to terror, the term 'tolerance' and
its impact, the role of military chaplains, and
whether we should be optimistic in the current
world situation. This seminar, which filled the
Meeting House to capacity, marks the end of a
project headed by Dr Rock. She recently guest
edited a special issue of Patterns of Prejudice on
this theme, to be published in June 2004. 

Publications and 
Forthcoming Events
Research by Dr Ernest Stock, partly supported by a
Visiting Fellowship at the Centre, forms the basis
for the forthcoming publication of German diaries
and letters relating to his experiences as a child




